Re:

ADDENDUM No. 1

March 19, 2024
TOWN WIDE STREET PAVEMENT IMPROVEMENTS PROGRAM

(Bid No. 2024-0321-01)

1. Reference is made to the inquiries and remarks discussed at the virtual Pre-Bid Conference,
conducted on Thursday, March, in connection with the bidding of the above-referenced
project. The opening remarks and subsequent discussions have been consolidated and
summarized below and are hereby made part of Addendum No. 1.

a. Opening Remarks (Joseph C. Duarte P.E., Public Works Director)

This is the virtual pre-bid conference is for the Town of Cumberland’s Town Wide Street
Pavement Improvements Program, Bid No. 2024-0321-01.

Town Participants included J. C. Duarte (DPW Dir.) and J. N’Tow (Asst. Engineer)

Participants — Prospective Bidders: For record purposes, the six (6) prospective bidding
Contractors who participated in this mandatory pre-bid conference, as acknowledged herein,
include Cardi Corporation; D’ Ambra Construction Co.; J.H. Lynch & Sons, Inc.;
Narragansett Improvement Co.; Pawtucket Hot Mix Asphalt, Inc.; and T. Miozzi, Inc.

Bids will be due on Friday, March 21, 2024, no later than 10:00 AM at the office of the
Mayor, and Bids will be opened and read publicly

It is anticipated that the Notice-To Proceed will be issued for the contract work to start this
construction season (Spring). The contract will continue until as directed by the Director of
Public Works/Town for remaining/added street paving work or unfinished loaming and
seeding that may be required along the disturbed edges of the affected streets.

The Contractor is responsible for coordinating the scheduling and requests for Police Details
for traffic control purposes. We encourage calling for request detail ahead of schedule work.
The Town administers the costs of the police details and the invoicing for same will be
submitted directly to the Public Works Department. Preferable option.

o Contractors are responsible for all traffic control and detour signage during
construction.

Traffic Control/Flag persons: It is anticipated that traffic control will routinely be provided
by uniformed police details. If flagpersons are required for traffic control due to
unavailability of police details or for other unforeseen reasons, as approved by the



Cumberland Police Department, these flagpersons will be furnished by the Contractor. If
required during construction, a payment item will be established by the Town for that aspect
of traffic control during construction.

e Unless otherwise directed, acknowledgement of receipt of this addendum shall be made by
e-Mail to Sarah F. King, Outreach Coordinator, at sking(@cumberlandri.ore, or to James
N’Tow, Assistant Engineer, at intow(@cumberlandri.ore.

Should you have any further questions, or require additional clarifications of the above, please send
all written inquiries contact to both Joseph C. Duarte at jduarte@cumberlandri.org, and to James
N’Tow at jntow(@cumberlandri.org.
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